
Friday 20th October 2023 

Porthleven School & Pre-School  

Newsletter 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Dear Parents Carers 

 

What a busy end of term we have had. Classes have been finishing off their topics, putting up displays and have shared their artwork 

with parents. We took your harvest donations to the Helston and Lizard Foodbank with three pupils to find out how they pack and 

sort the items ready for collection. The school’s donations weighed in at a hefty 58kg!  

Thank you all for supporting our ‘Break the Rules Day’, the children looked fabulous and had a lot of fun. A huge thanks also to the 

PTA worked hard to put together the evening Halloween Disco which was well attended and raised £265.  

I wish you all an enjoyable half-term. 

Mr D Clayden  

Head of School   

Class  
Attendance 

This week  
Late Marks 

Rainbowfish—YR 93.68  

Seahorses—Y1 94.05  

Jellyfish—Y2 96.17  

Narwhals—Y3 95.79  

Swordfish—Y4 90.12  

Manta Rays—Y5 95.65  

Dolphins—Y6 92.59  

WHOLE SCHOOL 95.57  

Running Totals This Term 

 

Cookworthy: 12 

Penrose: 18 

Gibson: 9 

Methleigh: 11 

 

Our winners this week are the 

 PENROSE TEAM! 

Well done!
Well done to Jellyfish class for the best 

attendance this week!  



This week we hear from Mrs Trounson! 

 

This week in Rainbowfish, the children have been 
working hard in their phonic sessions, learning 

sounds and forming the letters. In maths we have been learning to find one 
more and one less and explaining our thinking. 

Angelfish have been exploring their senses and focusing on touching different 
textures with their hands and feet. They loved a sensory walk on Tuesday! 

On Friday, the children looked at taste and completed some blindfolded taste 
testing! 

Forest schools this week involved 
us all getting very wet; the 
children loved it!! We jumped in, 
made bridges over puddles and 
built a water tunnel. This 
required lots of teamwork. 

Please remember our next family 
learning day is Thursday 2nd 
November . 

This week we hear from Mrs Blandford! 

This week Jellyfish Class in Y2 have been 
finishing their art project for this half term. We 
started this term looking at natural artists such 
as Andy Goldsworthy and Alice Fox and created our own natural sculptures 
outside. We have been working on our sketching by drawing leave using 
continuous drawing where we don’t take our pen of the page and feely 
drawings by drawing twigs with only our touch sense. For our final project this 
week, we sketched leaves with wax crayons and then brought them to life 
mixing Brusho colours to paint over the top which you can see a few examples 
from Kai, Eliza, Rafi & Ben below.   



 

  

Below is our weekly progression 
for each class! 

Jellyfish: 2.5 

Narwhals: 2.5 

Swordfish: 3.0 

Manta Rays: 2.9 

Dolphins: 3.2 

Well done to Dolphins class for 
winning the Maths Whizz trophy 

this week! 

Jellyfish Narwhals Swordfish Manta Rays Dolphins 

Class Weekly Word Count 
21, 813 61,948 739,101 14,861 526,313 

Highest Pupil Weekly Word Count 
Ben M 
10,874 

Rupert 
19,127 

Evelyn 
48,338 

Eli 
9,064 

Zachary 
127,514 

100% achievers – Who has achieved their target? 

Ben, Freddie, 
Harrison, Jowan, 

Thea, Arlo, 
George, Noah 

Evie, Gracie, 
Lottie, Keira, 
Eden, Sasha, 
Raphael, Lily, 
Phoebe, Ma-
son, Khaya, 

Alana, Teigan, 
Eleanor 

Sophia, Ezra, 
Sienna, Mer-
ryn, Evelyn, 

Ivy, Max, Edie, 
Coral, Bertie, 

Evie, Ella, Rob-
in, Rose, Flor-
ence, Abigail, 
Daisy, Tommy 

Joe, Ava, Alfie, 
Lilah, 

Annabelle, 
Harley, Beau, 

Erin, Bree-
Anna, Scarlet, 
Ava, Enrika, 

Michael 

KS1 Book of the week— After the Fall 
(How Humpty Dumpty Got Back Up 
Again) 
Author: Dan Santat         
AR Book Level:  2.6 
Everyone knows that when Humpty Dumpty sat on a 
wall, Humpty Dumpty had a great fall. But what 
happened after? 

KS2 Book of the week  –  Dragon Mountain  
Author: Katie Tsang                
AR Book Level:  4.8 
When 12-year-old Billy Chan finds out his 
parents are sending him to a summer camp in 
middle-of-nowhere China he doesn’t know what to 
expect. There he meets fellow campers Dylan, 
Charlotte and Ling-Fei and together they stumble 
upon an age-old secret: four powerful warrior 
dragons, hidden deep within the mountain behind the 
camp. They have been trapped since an epic battle 
with the Dragon of Death and need the children’s help 
to set them free before terrible evil is unleashed on 
the earth. Billy and his friends must set off on a 
dangerous adventure that will take them to the heart 
of the Dragon Realm. But can they save the dragon 
and human worlds from destruction?  



 

 

 

 

Attendance and late arrival 

As a reminder, the expected attendance for a child is 95% or above.  

New School Menu 

Attached is the new school menu starting after half term on week 1 

Information sent home this week: 

• Football letters (football league matches on 30/10/23) 

•  

Lego League 

Year 4, 5 & 6 Listened to a presentation on The Lego 

League Thursday to get them thinking. This year we are 

looking to enter with a group of 10 children from our 

school.  

Each class has had a slideshow added to their google 

classroom algo with a form to complete if they would like 

to take part. On Tuesday 31st October we will be having 

a read/ look at each child's entry to pick the team of 10. 

Remember to think out side the box and have fun. If you 

wish to do your entry on paper/power point or any other 

way this is fine you don’t need to do the online form if you have a better way to express yourself. 

 

National Child’s Measurement Program  Reception & Year 6 

The school nursing team will be in school soon to see Reception and Year 6 to take their measurements. 

Please find information below for each year group including how to opt out. 

Reception: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/child-health-programme-reception-year/   

Year 6: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/child-health-programme-year-6/   

See the information attached, if you would like an entry form printed please let the school office know.  

 

Friday 15th December  

Stalls and volunteers needed for your School Christmas Fair! 

Stall are £10 a table. If you know of anyone or would like a table, please let the school office know by 

emailing secretary@porthleven.cornwall.sch.uk 

Also if you can spare an hour or two to help set up or run a stall for part of the event, please let the school 

office know. We can’t run these events without our amazing volunteers. 

Christmas Card Orders 

All the orders have now been bagged up to send off.  Thank you for all the orders everyone has made. 

https://healthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e974b278b69956340dff4824a&id=1a42458e50&e=5578219357
https://healthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e974b278b69956340dff4824a&id=68f83f5426&e=5578219357
mailto:secretary@porthleven.cornwall.sch.uk


 

Date  Event 

Monday 30th October First day of term 

Tuesday 31st  October Parent drop in session 

Thursday 2nd November Lets Rocket Menu Change 

Friday 3rd November Sponsored fun run 

Tuesday 7th November Cross Country race 3 - Mullion 4pm 

Wednesday 15th November Anti-Bullying awareness event at HCC 2.30-3.30pm 

Thursday 16th November 
Nasal Flu Immunisations year R – year 6 Letters will come 

out in November 

Wednesday 29th November Year 6 & Reception Height & Weight check 

Friday 8th December Whole school trip to the Hall for Cornwall 

Thursday 14th December Christmas school Lunch 

Friday 15th December Christmas Fair - Volunteers needed 

Tuesday 19th December Last day of school 

Thursday 4th January INSET Day 

Friday 5th January First day of the Spring term 

Monday 19th February INSET Day 

Wednesday 8th May INSET Day 

  

  

  



 

 

Football finals  

Today, our Year 6 Team represented Porthleven at the Peninsular 
football finals at Penryn College after qualifying last week.  

Competing against 8 other teams, they did incredibly well and 
played all their matches back to back—80 minutes of playing with 

only a small break in between each! 

The team fought hard as a team during each match, and finished 
the tournament in 8th place. ‘Person of the match’ was given after 
each game by the secondary school referees, however every player 

did brilliantly.  









Online safety poster 







Thursday 2nd November Menu 








